
 

 

 

ENVIRONMENTAL STEWARDSHIP ADVISORY BOARD  
 

The charge of the environmental stewardship advisory board will be to assist the Chapel 

Hill Town Council in strengthening environmentally responsible practices that protect, promote 

and nurture our community and the natural world through advice and program support. 

 

RECOMMENDATION 

THAT THE CLIMATE ACTION AND RESPONSE PLAN BE 

INCORPORATED INTO THE TOWN’S COMPREHENSIVE PLAN 

 
May 20, 2021 

 

Recommendation to Council:  Approval    Approval with Conditions  Denial   

Motion: Lucy Vanderkamp moved and Julie Gras-Najjar seconded a motion to recommend that 

the Council incorporate the Climate Action and Response Plan as a component of the Town’s 

Comprehensive Plan.  

 

Vote:  8-0 

 

Aye:    Chair Maripat Metcalf, Grace Elliott, Julie Gras-Najjar, Thomas Henkel, 

Marirosa Molina, Noel Myers, Bruce Sinclair, and Lucy Vanderkamp 

 

Nay:     

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prepared by: Maripat Metcalf, Chair, Environmental Stewardship Advisory Board 

 John Richardson, Community Resilience Officer, Staff Liaison to ESAB 


